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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO SEPTEMBER 28, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 

(1) September 21, 2022, regarding “West Van Blue Bus ATU Local Endorses
Tyler Blair for Council”

(2) G. McIsaac, September 24, 2022, regarding “Re Here is why three progressive
North Shore Councillors are not running again by Brent Richter”

(3) Ismaili CIVIC, September 23, 2022, regarding “Proclamation Request”

(4) September 24, 2022, regarding “RE: Item 7,8,9, Proposed Climate Action and
Environment Actions WV Council Meeting Monday September 26, 2022”

(5) 2 submissions, September 25 and 26, 2022, regarding E-Bike Incentive

(6) 2 submissions, September 26, 2022, regarding Park Royal Performance

(7) September 26, 2022, regarding “Sept 26, 2022 Council Mtg - AFAC Item 12.3
Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory Committee”

(8) C. Wilhelmson, September 26, 2022, regarding “Truth and Reconciliation
Calls to Action”

(9) West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, September 23, 2022, regarding
Upcoming Events and Programs

(10) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Awards Committee meeting
June 1, 2022; Arts Facilities Advisory Committee Governance Subcommittee
meeting June 28, 2022; and West Vancouver Memorial Library Board meeting
July 20, 2022

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(11) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country)
(3 submissions) September 22-27, 2022, regarding Federal Programs and
Initiatives

(12) Tsleil-Waututh Nation Chief and Council, September 23, 2022, regarding
“Join Tsleil-Waututh Nation on September 30th”

Responses to Correspondence 

(13) Parks Maintenance Manager, September 22, 2022, response regarding
“Fwd: Ambleside Pitch and Putt Course charges”

(14) Legislative Services Clerk, September 27, 2022, response to Ismaili CIVIC
regarding “Proclamation Request”
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From: 
Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 1:12 PM 
To: correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: West Van Blue Bus ATU Local Endorses Tyler Blair for Council  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Council and Community, 

I’d like to thank West Vancouver Blue Bus ATU Local 134 for their endorsement and for their recognition   hard 
work to protect Blue Bus service and operator hours for union members at ATU Local 134. 

See Tweets below. ឲឳ឴ 
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Thank you ┭┮┯┰  

I stand with you and support the ability of West Vancouver to customize Transit solutions for this unique community and 
the people it serves. 

Sincerely, 

Maple Ridge BC 

Sent from my iPhone 
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I would request that your Newspaper focus on those that have decided to run again in this 
Municipal Election who believe and support respectful dialogue on key issues recognizing 
residents have differing views. We will all be better for that. Name calling others because of their 
views has no place in a healthy democracy. 

Thank you, 

Graham McIsaac 
, 

West Vancouver, 
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His Highness Prince Aga Khan Shia Imami Ismaili 
Council for British Columbia 

The Ismaili Centre, Vancouver 
4010 Canada Way, Burnaby, British Columbia  V5G 1G8 
Telephone: (604) 438-4010  Facsimile: (604) 432-7984 

September 7, 2022 

Dear Mayor Booth,  

September 2022 marks the 50th anniversary of the first mass migration of Ismaili Muslims to Canada. 

It is an important milestone for the community and provides us with an opportunity to both celebrate and 
reflect on the contributions of members of the community both in the past 50 years as well as in the years 
ahead.   

Canada is the well-stablished home to over 100,000 Ismaili Canadians. The Ismaili Muslim community 
shares a commitment to the common values of peace, pluralism, generosity, compassion, voluntary and 
civic service, and to enhancing quality of life for all.  

The Ismaili Muslim community, rich in its heritage, history, and diversity, throughout its presence in 
Canada, continued to make a sustained and vital contribution to the cultural, social, and economic fabric 
of Canada. 

Ismaili CIVIC volunteers have contributed millions of hours in voluntary service in support of the 
improvement of their communities, ranging from park clean-ups, food drives and donating blood. Over the 
past 50 years, His Highness has established a number of institutions and projects in Canada, including 
the Aga Khan Museum, Aga Khan Park, Aga Khan Garden, the Global Centre for Pluralism, and two 
Ismaili Centres, aimed at building places to foster dialogue between and amongst communities.  

Given the sizable population of Ismaili Muslims residing in the District of West Vancouver, I am 
reaching out in hopes that the District of West Vancouver would consider issuing a proclamation 
recognizing this important occasion. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to Keivan Hirji our Deputy for Community Relations at (604) 213-8823 
or by email: keivan.hirji@iicanada.net should you require further information. Attached you will also 
content that may help inform the development of a proclamation.  

Yours sincerely, 

Samir Manji 
President 
Ismaili Council for BC 

s.22(1)



Title: “Celebrating Fifty Years of Contributions to Canada by the Ismaili  
Community”  

Date: September 2022 

WHEREAS September 2022 marks the 50th anniversary of the first mass settlement 
of the Ismaili Muslim community from all parts of the world in Canada; and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community in British Columbia includes members 
from across the world, with a diverse tapestry of backgrounds, ethnicities, cultures, 
and ethno-linguistic traditions, and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community in Canada and British Columbia share a 
commitment to the common values of peace, pluralism, generosity, compassion, 
voluntary and civic service, and to the betterment of the quality of all, and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community, rich in its heritage, history, and diversity, 
throughout its presence in Canada, continued to make a sustained and vital 
contribution to the cultural, social, and economic fabric of the province, and  

WHEREAS Ismaili CIVIC volunteers have contributed millions of hours in voluntary 
service in support of the improvement of their communities, ranging from green space 
beautification, food bank drives, supporting isolated seniors, and donating blood. 

WHEREAS over the past 50 years, His Highness the Aga Khan, the spiritual leader of 
the Ismaili Community, has established a number of institutions and projects in 
Canada, including the Aga Khan Museum, Aga Khan Park, Aga Khan Garden,two 
Ismaili Centres, as well as the Global Centre for Pluralism established in partnership 
with the Government of Canada, all aimed at establishing space to foster dialogue and 
mutual respect between and amongst peoples of all backgrounds. 

NOW KNOW YE THAT We do by these presents proclaim and declare that 
SEPTEMBER 2022 shall be known as the commemoration of

“50 Years of the ISMAILI MUSLIM COMMUNITY IN CANADA”

in the District of West Vancouver. 
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From:
Sent: Sunday, September 25, 2022 8:53 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Mary-Ann Booth; Peter Lambur; Sharon Thompson; Bill Soprovich; Marcus Wong
Subject: E-Bike Incentive

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail 
is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

 Dear Mayor and Councillors, 

At DWV Council meeting on Sept 26, the following eBike Incentive Initiative is on the DWV Sept 26 meeting agenda: 

9. Ebike Incentive Pilot Initiative (File: 0332-01)
RECOMMENDATION:
THAT
1. staff be directed to prepare an electric bicycle and adaptive mobility device incentive pilot program targeted to low-
income residents; 2. staff fund the electric bicycle and adaptive mobility devise incentive pilot at an estimated cost of
$135,000 through the Environmental Reserve Fund; and 3. staff report back to Council following implementation of the
pilot, allowing for a period of initial data collection to assess and evaluate the achievements of the initial incentive
intake.

Please vote no against this proposal for the following reasons: 

1) The funds in the Environmental Reserve Fund could be put to a more appropriate use, such as a grant to a student
working on Climate Change initiatives research or what further WV can do.
2) Because this has been an initiative in North Vancouver, doesn’t mean WV needs to copy that initiative.  Does NV have
a more room in their budget than DWV?
3) Providing eBikes to low-income residents, doesn’t indicate in any that it can help the environment.
4) Unlikely that users of eBikes will be able to do grocery shopping on an eBike.
5) Likely the eBikes will be used recreationally.  If someone, would use it for going to work, they are already getting to
work via another method, likely public transportation. They are likely already using other methods of transportation in
their daily lives.  Therefore, the purchase is unnecessary.
6) Public transportation is available in WV.  One sees many, many near empty buses.
7) Do the low-income residents who will be provided with funds for an eBike own a vehicle?
8) Will low-income residents who apply for a grant for an eBike be required to partially pay for the eBike?
9) Providing an eBike grant doesn’t take a car off the road or keep the grantee from buying a vehicle.
10) Details should be provided for a plan before $135,000 is funded by staff.
11) Reviewing the Use of the Environmental Reserve, providing grants for eBikes is an extremely broad interpretation.
Providing eBike grants to low-income residents doesn’t literally fall into any of the four uses of the funds.
12) It’s possible that a low-income resident could apply for an eBike grant and then gift or sell the eBike to someone
else.

Are there 12 reasons to fund eBikes, as there are 12 reasons not to? 

Environmental Reserve Fund Bylaw No. 5188, 2022 

4.2 Use of the Fund:  
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The Fund may be used for external and District resources for: 
a) Programs that support the protection of the natural environment;
b) Climate change response, mitigation, and adaptation;
c) Sustainability and protection of the District’s natural capital assets; and
d) Reduction of Greenhouse Gas emissions both by corporate operations and the community.

The eBike initiative does not: 
1) Support the protection of the natural environment
2) Help with climate change response, mitigation, and adaptation
3) Sustain and protect the District’s natural capital assets
4) Reduce Greenhouse Gas emissions both by corporate operations and the community.

And finally, as a taxpayer, I object that the Environmental Levy paid through my taxes be used for grants for personal 
eBikes of DWV residents. Providing eBikes for residents is not a community responsibility and does nothing towards our 
climate emergency.  

With hope for the future, 

WV  
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From:
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 8:23 AM
To: correspondence
Cc: Mary-Ann Booth; Peter Lambur; Sharon Thompson; Bill Soprovich; Marcus Wong
Subject: Re: E-Bike Incentive

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail 
is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Councillors, 

Further to my email of September 25th. 

Please explain who asked staff to bring the initiative to use $135,000 of Environmental Reserve Funds to Council?  What 
was the research/reasoning behind this request?  Is it opinion based with no facts?  It would seem so.  Please provide 
the facts that warrant spending $135,000.   

As I continue to think about this initiative, I also consider more questiions?  Too many questions actually.  Do the 
decisions that staff and DWV Council  are making on behalf of DWV support Climate Change initiatives in all aspects?  
Give away grants for eBikes, but build more and more cement high rises.  Give away eBikes, but still make decisions that 
continue to cause more and more traffic on Taylor Way where cars sit idling for 20-25 minutes with more exhaust fumes 
going into the air.  Give away eBikes, but cut down acres and acres and acres of trees about the Upper Levels?  Give 
away eBikes, but allow our forests to be logged?   

Develop a complete Climate Change initiatives plan for DWV and then think about the possibility of grants for eBikes 
that is not an opinion or nice to have. 

With hope for the future, 

West Vancouver 

> On Sep 25, 2022, at 8:53 PM,  wrote: 
>
> Dear Mayor and Councillors, 
> 
> At DWV Council meeting on Sept 26, the following eBike Incentive Initiative is on the DWV Sept 26 meeting agenda: 
> 
> 9. Ebike Incentive Pilot Initiative (File: 0332-01)
> RECOMMENDATION:
> THAT
> 1. staff be directed to prepare an electric bicycle and adaptive
> mobility device incentive pilot program targeted to low-income
> residents; 2. staff fund the electric bicycle and adaptive mobility devise incentive pilot at an estimated cost of
$135,000 through the Environmental Reserve Fund; and 3. staff report back to Council following implementation of the

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

(5)(b)



pilot, allowing for a period of initial data collection to assess and evaluate the achievements of the initial incentive 
intake. 
>  
> Please vote no against this proposal for the following reasons: 
> 
> 1) The funds in the Environmental Reserve Fund could be put to a more appropriate use, such as a grant to a student
working on Climate Change initiatives research or what further WV can do. 
> 2) Because this has been an initiative in North Vancouver, doesn’t mean WV needs to copy that initiative.  Does NV
have a more room in their budget than DWV?
> 3) Providing eBikes to low-income residents, doesn’t indicate in any that it can help the environment.
> 4) Unlikely that users of eBikes will be able to do grocery shopping on an eBike.
> 5) Likely the eBikes will be used recreationally.  If someone, would use it for going to work, they are already getting to
work via another method, likely public transportation. They are likely already using other methods of transportation in
their daily lives.  Therefore, the purchase is unnecessary.
> 6) Public transportation is available in WV.  One sees many, many near empty buses.
> 7) Do the low-income residents who will be provided with funds for an eBike own a vehicle?
> 8) Will low-income residents who apply for a grant for an eBike be required to partially pay for the eBike?
> 9) Providing an eBike grant doesn’t take a car off the road or keep the grantee from buying a vehicle.
> 10) Details should be provided for a plan before $135,000 is funded by staff.
> 11) Reviewing the Use of the Environmental Reserve, providing grants for eBikes is an extremely broad interpretation.
Providing eBike grants to low-income residents doesn’t literally fall into any of the four uses of the funds.
> 12) It’s possible that a low-income resident could apply for an eBike grant and then gift or sell the eBike to someone
else.
>
> Are there 12 reasons to fund eBikes, as there are 12 reasons not to? 
> 
> Environmental Reserve Fund Bylaw No. 5188, 2022 
> 
> 4.2 Use of the Fund:  
> The Fund may be used for external and District resources for:
> a) Programs that support the protection of the natural environment;
> b) Climate change response, mitigation, and adaptation;
> c) Sustainability and protection of the District’s natural capital
> assets; and
> d) Reduction of Greenhouse Gas emissions both by corporate operations and the community.
>
> The eBike initiative does not: 
> 1)  Support the protection of the natural environment
> 2)  Help with climate change response, mitigation, and adaptation
> 3)  Sustain and protect the District’s natural capital assets
> 4)  Reduce Greenhouse Gas emissions both by corporate operations and the community.
>
> And finally, as a taxpayer, I object that the Environmental Levy paid through my taxes be used for grants for personal 
eBikes of DWV residents. Providing eBikes for residents is not a community responsibility and does nothing towards our 
climate emergency.  
>  
> With hope for the future, 
> 
> 
> 
> WV 
> 
>  
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 Vancouver BC 

actor/musician/circus 

I acknowledge that I live, play, and work on sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), sel̓íl̓witulh (Tsleil-Waututh), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm 
(Musqueam) territory. 
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V  R

From:
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 10:20 AM
To: correspondence
Cc: Sharon Thompson; Peter Lambur; Bill Soprovich; Marcus Wong; Mary-Ann Booth; Nora Gambioli
Subject: Sept 26, 2022 Council Mtg - AFAC Item 12.3 Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory 

Committee

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail 
is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good Evening. 

My purpose in writing this morning refers to the following which appears on the Sept 26th DWV Council Meeting 
Agenda: 

12.3. Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory Committee Terms of Reference (File: 0116-20-AFAC/0282-20-
0063) 
RECOMMENDATION: THAT 
1. “Arts Facilities Advisory Committee Terms of Reference Policy 0063” as approved on September 27, 2021 be
rescinded; and 2. proposed amendments to the “Arts Facilities Advisory Committee Terms of Reference Policy 0063”,
attached as Appendix B to the August 29, 2022 report titled Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory
Committee Terms of Reference, be approved.

Please consider voting NO to this AFAC Terms of Reference change in consideration of the following: 

According to Appendix B to the August 29, 2022 report titled Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory 
Committee Terms of Reference, be approved: 

"5.3. A majority of the voting members is required to constitute a quorum. Any member who is absent from three (3) 
meetings of the Committee without reason satisfactory to the Committee may be removed from the Committee by 
Council.”  

At the moment, 7 voting members are required to constitute a quorum, as the committee ToR is 12.  

Please consider that the members of this committee are making a major decision for DWV, one that has become 
extremely controversial within the DWV community, and also an issue that the arts and cultural community itself is 
divided on.   

It is extremely important that as many members of our community as possible vote on and continue the work of AFAC 
because of the magnitude of the issue, and the divisiveness of the issue.  

It is not relevant that other DWV committees have come before Council to request a change in their ToR for the size of 
their committee membership.  Each request should be considered independently of any other committee or precedent. 

Having attended most/many of the AFAC and AFAC sub-committee meetings, the importance of maintaining a full 7 
person quorum is very important.  The AFAC is shaping the future of a $38+ million facility to be built in Ambleside Park, 
and the more community participants guiding/making the decisions should be absolutely necessary.  Some committee 
members have a very biased viewpoint on going forward.  At the most recent AFAC meeting, the consultant on the 
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vision, Urban Arts Architecture advised the committee, that initial community consultation had shifted to a community 
focused art/cultural centre.  Some AFAC members have only one vision, and have stated this in various comments during 
AFAC meetings.  Such as “We need it all,”  not waivering from the original vision as created by the Cornerstone report.  
Therefore the importance of maintaining a larger quorum hoping for a more balanced viewpoint is necessary.  At the last 
meeting, one member stated in referring to the DWV community and the visioning of the project "People are not very 
smart and their attention spans are short.” With comments like that, and “We need it all,” please consider the 
importance of maintaining the AFAC at 12 with a quorum of 7.    

Members of this committee meet for 1 and 1/2 hours per month and most meetings are electronic meetings making it 
possible for members to attend from any location.  One would hope that when accepting the position to help navigate 
the future of a $38+ million facility in Ambleside Park, one is committed to volunteering that time.   

While one very much appreciates the volunteers on AFAC, and the time they devote, many issues discussed at the 
meeting continue to be disconcerting.  

As outlined in Appendix B to the August 29, 2022 report titled Proposed Amendments to Arts Facilities Advisory 
Committee Terms of Reference,    

2. Role 2.1.
The Committee’s role in this phase of work is to advise on the development of a new arts and culture facility, focusing
on governance and capital fundraising. The Committee will:
(a) confirm an arts and culture facility vision and concept, by:  engaging with the arts and culture community,
community user groups, and the public;
(b) recommend a framework for capital fundraising, by:
-researching best practices in capital fundraising for arts and culture facilities; and -confirming best practices and
developing a framework to guide capital fundraising; and
(c) recommend a governance model, by:
-researching and collecting data on a variety of governance models; -soliciting public input and participation from
community organizations and groups; -confirming values that will guide the development of a governance model; and -
ensuring the long-term sustainable operation of an arts and culture facility.

The ToR states "focusing on governance and capital fundraising." The focus has been to confirm the vision of the AFAC in 
implementing the Cornerstone report.  The consulting visioning expert, Urban Arts Architecture, has now (many months 
into the mandate) hired a governance consultant - Toronto based, and using Toronto projects for governance examples.  
At least that is my understanding.  It appears that governance is secondary and not the focus as outlined in the ToR.  For 
many, the whole process is back to front. 

Again, please consider voting “NO”  to the request to change the AFAC ToR, and to maintaining a 7 person quorum when 
making a $38+ million decision/recommendations for the District of West Vancouver. 

With hope for the future, 

West Vancouver, BC

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



Victoria Rae

From: Christianne Wilhelmson <christianne@georgiastrait.org>
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2022 10:57 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Truth and Reconciliation Calls to Action

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address christianne@georgiastrait.org. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hello: 

With my colleagues at Georgia Strait Alliance, I am doing some research to learn which municipalities in the 
region where we work have adopted the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples as the 
framework for reconciliation, as we are called to do in Call to Action #43 of the Truth & Reconciliation 
Commission of Canada’s Calls to Action. 

Has the City of West Vancouver taken this action yet? I was unable to find reference to it on your website. 

We will be posting a list of municipalities which have adopted Call to Action #43 on our website in the lead up 
to the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation on September 30th and are encouraging other municipalities to 
join those who have taken this important step toward reconciliation. I hope to see West Vancouver on that list, 
if not now, in the near future. 

Thank you in advance for letting me know the Town’s status on this issue. 

Christianne 
~~~~~~~~~ 
Christianne Wilhelmson, M.Sc. (she/her) 
Executive Director 
219 - 312 Main Street, Vancouver, V6A 2T2 
Unceded territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwx ̱wú7mesh (Squamish) and sel ̓íl ̓witulh 
(Tsleil-Waututh) people 
GeorgiaStrait.org | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram 

Please note: I work Monday to Thursday 
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Victoria Rae

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 1:29 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: ☕ Mastering a Resilient Mindset

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.6162398-
51979c12b5@mail248.suw14.mcdlv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser 

Mastering a Resilient Mindset 
Monday, September 26th, 10am - 11am

Madison Mailey, Olympic Champion and Wealth Advisor is going to speak with the 

Chamber of Commerce on September 26th. Through storytelling, she will weave you 

through the life of a high-performance athlete sharing the peaks and valleys of her journey 

to her gold medal in the recent Tokyo Olympic Games. 

KEY TAKEAWAYS: 
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 The benefits of Falling Forward. How to remain resilient in an uncertain world.

 Importance of Trust and Communication. Creating culture.

 The power of Planning in Sport and Finance. Creating a repeatable process to

success, Total Wealth Offering. 

*This in-person event will include coffee and a selection of snack breakfast options.

*Madison will bring her Olympic Gold Medal, so come out, listen, learn and take a

picture with her Gold Medal! 

Please be sure to register in advance below! 

Madison Mailey has earned her place in history as an 

elite athlete after sitting in six-seat of the Gold Medal 

Canadian Women’s Eight at the Tokyo 2020 Olympic 

Games. Not only was this the first ever postponed 

Olympic games in history, but this was the first Canadian 

medal in the event since 1992. She was the glue in her 

boat and helped nine women dream big, work with 

intention and embrace individuality. After graduating 

from Boston’s Northeastern University, she received her 

BSBA concentrating in Management and 

Entrepreneurship and received a joint certificate of Merit 

in classical voice from the New England Conservatory of 

Music.   

Currently, Madison is a Wealth Advisor with the Mailey Rogers Group at Scotia McLeod 

and resides in Vancouver, B.C. Since 1986, the Mailey Rogers Group has been building 

meaningful client relationships with a select group of high-net-worth individuals, allowing 

them to make better financial decisions. The group is a proud West Vancouver-based team 

assisting clients across Canada to protect and grow their wealth. When Madison is not at 

work, you can find her cycling around Stanley Park, hiking the north shore mountains, or 

spending time with her family’s dog, Scout – a mini Bernedoodle! 

Register Here! 

National Day for Truth and Reconciliation 
Friday, September 30, 2022



September 30 is National Day for Truth and Reconciliation, a statutory holiday to recognize 

the tragic loss and the lasting effects of Canada’s history and the Residential School 

system. This date was chosen to align with Orange Shirt Day. 

September 30 will be a day to honour survivors and their families, their culture, languages 

and communities, and to ensure that public commemoration of the history and legacy of 

Residential Schools remains a vital component of the reconciliation process. 

The West Vancouver Memorial Library will be open from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. to share 

events and resources with the aim of facilitating the reflection, education, and awareness 

that is called for on this day. 

Find out what is happening at the library 

The following facilities will be closed to the public on Friday, September 30, 2022: 

 West Vancouver Community Centre

 Gleneagles Community Centre

 Seniors’ Activity Centre

 West Vancouver Art Museum

 Municipal Hall (closed to the public until further notice)

 Gleneagles Golf Course

Join now! 

Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members. 

Membership pays for itself… 

Facebook

Instagram

Website

LinkedIn



SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event!
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 
community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 

Copyright © 2022 West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, All rights reserved. 
You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website. 

Our mailing address is: 
West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce 

2235 Marine Drive 
West Vancouver, Bc V7V 1K5 

Canada 

Add us to your address book 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list 
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 4:57 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud] Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Announcing the New Horizons for Seniors 

Program 2022–2023 Call for Proposals for Community-based Projects

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose any 
sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the 
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security. 

Good afternoon,  

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding the launch of the New Horizons for Seniors 
Program (NHSP) 2022–2023 Call for Proposals for Community‐based Projects.  

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver‐Sunshine Coast‐Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604‐913‐2660 
Cell: 604‐353‐2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

  Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

September 22, 2022 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

Seniors make significant and valuable contributions to their families, communities and society. That is 
why the Government of Canada supports service organizations that help seniors stay active and engaged 
in their communities. This is key to enhancing their well-being and quality of life. It empowers them and 
enables them to expand their social network and explore new learning experiences. 

This week, Canada’s Minister of Seniors, Kamal Khera, launched the 2022–2023 call for proposals for 
community-based projects through the New Horizons for Seniors Program (NHSP). NHSP funding 
creates opportunities for seniors to be more connected, supported and active members of their 
communities.  

This year’s national priorities aim to do just that by focusing on projects that: 

• support healthy aging;

• prevent elder abuse;

• celebrate diversity and promoting inclusion; and

• help seniors age in place.

• Through a simplified application process, organizations are invited to submit project proposals
that help seniors move beyond the pandemic and continue to play important roles in their
communities.

The 2022–2023 NHSP community-based call for proposals is open until November 1, 2022. 

For details on how to apply, please visit this webpage. Senior-serving organizations can access support 
to prepare their application and manage their agreement.   

As always, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to our office. We stand ready 
to support your application in any way that we can.  

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/programs/new-horizons-seniors.html


Victoria Rae

From: Patrick Weiler <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 1:50 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Have Your Say On Proposed Electoral Boundary Changes

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us19_135683582.15510981-
83a494a464@mail202.atl61.mcsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

As some of you may know, new boundaries for North Shore federal ridings are being 

proposed by the Federal Electoral Boundaries Commission for British Columbia that 

could have a big impact on our riding. This redistribution process occurs every ten years to 

reflect the growth and changing population throughout the country. One of the reasons for 

the change in our riding of West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea-to-Sky Country is 

because our population has grown significantly, particularly in Sea to Sky communities like 

Squamish. 

The proposed change involves the loss of much of Ambleside to the North 

Vancouver riding. It is proposing to shift the western boundary of the North 

Vancouver riding from Capilano Rd. to 15th Street, effectively cutting Ambleside in 

half. This change will affect over 10,000 constituents who traditionally have voted in our 
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riding. 

As your Member of Parliament, I have serious concerns about the proposed changes in 

our riding. I believe the proposed electoral boundary change would cut the heart out of 

West Vancouver, removing our riding’s largest community of its economic and historical 

centre. I also believe it is important that our riding boundaries meet the needs of our 

constituents so that they can be effectively represented, and I have concerns that the 

proposed boundary change will negatively impact that. While the current electoral 

boundaries, which are aligned with municipal boundaries, provide residents and 

organizations with an easy understanding of who their MP is and which office to reach out 

to for immigration, casework, and other government matters, this change I believe could 

create confusion and complicate outreach efforts and constituent representation 

considerably. 

I am pleased to see cross-party and jurisdictional consensus around the concerns of this 

electoral boundary change, and I look forward to advancing the conversation as this 

important decision is made about our community’s future political representation. 

If you would like your voice to be heard in this process, I encourage you to attend 

the virtual hearing on Wednesday, September 28th, 2022 at 2:00pm PT. A link will be 

provided to participants who register here. Please scroll down and click the “Virtual 

Hearing” option. 

I also encourage you to write to the Commission to share your perspectives. The 

deadline for submissions is October 3, 2022. 

For more information about this process, please visit the Elections Canada website. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler 

Member of Parliament for West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
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Victoria Rae

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 4:59 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: Getting Students Politically Engaged - Arranging a visit from MP Patrick Weiler and the CYC to your 

class!

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good afternoon, 

I am reaching out on behalf of the West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country Constituency Youth Council (CYC) 
to see if you would be interested in organizing a visit from MP Patrick Weiler and our CYC to your school.   

As part of the final project for this year’s CYC, members are tasked with arranging visits to schools with MP Weiler to 
give a civics presentation and lead a class discussion on youth priorities in our community. This presentation will include 
the following: 

 A presentation from MP Weiler and one or two CYC members on how the federal government works and what
Members of Parliament do

 Lead a discussion and Q&A on youth priorities in the community
 Ask students to fill out an online Community Youth Survey to further determine youth priorities and local issues

affecting young people in West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country.

Secondary school Social Studies, History, Law, and other related classes for students between the ages of 15-18 are likely 
the best candidates for this presentation, but we are happy to facilitate a visit for any student classes/groups that are 
interested.  

If you would like to organize a visit from MP Weiler and the CYC to your classroom and/or school, please feel free to 
reach out to me at Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca. The dates that would work best for MP Weiler would be from 11-14 
October or 7-10 November as he will be back from Ottawa during those weeks. If you have an alternative date proposal 
though, please let us know. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions. Our CYC is excited to partner with you to make this 
presentation an informative and fun experience! 

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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Thank you and hope you will adjust those high rates on weekends!! Excuse my 
harshness but I find this so distressing! 

West Vancouver, B.C. 

s. 22(1)
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V  R

From: Victoria Rae  
Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 2:08 PM 
To: antalya.popatia@iicanada.net 
Cc: Mark Panneton <mpanneton@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: RE: Proclamation Request 

Dear Antalya Popatia, 

Thank you for your correspondence addressed to Mayor and Council regarding Proclamation Request (September 23, 
2022). While the issuance of proclamations by the District was discontinued many years ago, Council appreciates 
receiving information regarding this important topic.    

Your correspondence will be published to our 2022 Correspondence webpage on Wednesday September 28, 2022. 

Thanks again, 

Victoria Rae 
Legislative Services  |  District of West Vancouver 
westvancouver.ca

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. We recognize and 
respect them as nations in this territory, as well as heir historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If you are not 
the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, 
dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received his email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all 
copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 
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His Highness Prince Aga Khan Shia Imami Ismaili 
Council for British Columbia 

The Ismaili Centre, Vancouver 
4010 Canada Way, Burnaby, British Columbia  V5G 1G8 
Telephone: (604) 438-4010  Facsimile: (604) 432-7984 

September 7, 2022 

Dear Mayor Booth,  

September 2022 marks the 50th anniversary of the first mass migration of Ismaili Muslims to Canada. 

It is an important milestone for the community and provides us with an opportunity to both celebrate and 
reflect on the contributions of members of the community both in the past 50 years as well as in the years 
ahead.   

Canada is the well-stablished home to over 100,000 Ismaili Canadians. The Ismaili Muslim community 
shares a commitment to the common values of peace, pluralism, generosity, compassion, voluntary and 
civic service, and to enhancing quality of life for all.  

The Ismaili Muslim community, rich in its heritage, history, and diversity, throughout its presence in 
Canada, continued to make a sustained and vital contribution to the cultural, social, and economic fabric 
of Canada. 

Ismaili CIVIC volunteers have contributed millions of hours in voluntary service in support of the 
improvement of their communities, ranging from park clean-ups, food drives and donating blood. Over the 
past 50 years, His Highness has established a number of institutions and projects in Canada, including 
the Aga Khan Museum, Aga Khan Park, Aga Khan Garden, the Global Centre for Pluralism, and two 
Ismaili Centres, aimed at building places to foster dialogue between and amongst communities.  

Given the sizable population of Ismaili Muslims residing in the District of West Vancouver, I am 
reaching out in hopes that the District of West Vancouver would consider issuing a proclamation 
recognizing this important occasion. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to Keivan Hirji our Deputy for Community Relations at (604) 213-8823 
or by email: keivan.hirji@iicanada.net should you require further information. Attached you will also 
content that may help inform the development of a proclamation.  

Yours sincerely, 

Samir Manji 
President 
Ismaili Council for BC 

s.22(1)



Title: “Celebrating Fifty Years of Contributions to Canada by the Ismaili  
Community”  

Date: September 2022 

WHEREAS September 2022 marks the 50th anniversary of the first mass settlement 
of the Ismaili Muslim community from all parts of the world in Canada; and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community in British Columbia includes members 
from across the world, with a diverse tapestry of backgrounds, ethnicities, cultures, 
and ethno-linguistic traditions, and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community in Canada and British Columbia share a 
commitment to the common values of peace, pluralism, generosity, compassion, 
voluntary and civic service, and to the betterment of the quality of all, and  

WHEREAS the Ismaili Muslim community, rich in its heritage, history, and diversity, 
throughout its presence in Canada, continued to make a sustained and vital 
contribution to the cultural, social, and economic fabric of the province, and  

WHEREAS Ismaili CIVIC volunteers have contributed millions of hours in voluntary 
service in support of the improvement of their communities, ranging from green space 
beautification, food bank drives, supporting isolated seniors, and donating blood. 

WHEREAS over the past 50 years, His Highness the Aga Khan, the spiritual leader of 
the Ismaili Community, has established a number of institutions and projects in 
Canada, including the Aga Khan Museum, Aga Khan Park, Aga Khan Garden,two 
Ismaili Centres, as well as the Global Centre for Pluralism established in partnership 
with the Government of Canada, all aimed at establishing space to foster dialogue and 
mutual respect between and amongst peoples of all backgrounds. 

NOW KNOW YE THAT We do by these presents proclaim and declare that 
SEPTEMBER 2022 shall be known as the commemoration of

“50 Years of the ISMAILI MUSLIM COMMUNITY IN CANADA”

in the District of West Vancouver. 




